


11. The increase in population to the area just from this development @ 50+ resident and 
the impact on schools, services, health providers needs to be considered due to 
pushed services in the area already. 

12. The area toward Stanstead Mountfitchet has already been subject to extended 
housing with a second phase due to go ahead- meaning any impact assessment of 
this development should be taken into account with other such developments due. 

13. The development will impact the rural nature of the site /area. 
14. The development suggests the local learning facility is adjacent to the site – this is 

incorrect and gives a false impression of current buildings on /to be on this site! 
15. The development will impact the listed buildings of the orford hall estate and barns, 

not only detracting from them but having immediate impact due to the very close 
vicinity. 

16. It should be considered that any small development such as this, by its nature, and 
experience, becomes a drip effect to open more widespread planning and building. 

17. The planners are asked to be considered that the any push to build houses and 
pressures from government etc is considered in the whole as in the real need for 
housing the type and moreover it being built where people wish to live which is not in 
rural isolated locations. 

 
I do trust you can consider the many problems of this rural site, the effect on the green space 
(and loss of such) and the impact on the environment, when the location for the enjoyment  of 
the proposed residents given its lack of facilities and  their access to amenities, but resulting 
impact on infrastructures and services far outweighs its merits. 
 
Thank you for your considerations. 
 
Elizabeth Stoodley and Paul Cooper 

 

 
 




